
CITY OF NORTH OAKS
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PRELIMINARY PLAN

Notice is hereby given that a request for a Public Hearing on a Preliminary 
Development Plan has been made by North Oaks Company for three vacant 
properties on Centerville Road known as Anderson Woods, Gate Hill and Is-
land Field. The public hearing for this Preliminary Plan will be held at the North 
Oaks Planning Commission on Thursday, November 29, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at 
the Community Room at 100 Village Center Drive, Suite 150. Please contact 
North Oaks City Hall at 651-792-7750 for additional information or questions.

Michael Robertson, City Administrator
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NEW BRIGHTON/ARDEN HILLS 
SUPERFUND SITE

RAMSEY COUNTY, MINNESOTA
PUBLIC NOTICE 

COMMENCEMENT OF FIVE-YEAR REVIEW                              

NOV. 2018

The U.S. Army, in conjunction with the U.S. Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA) and Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA) are conduct-
ing a review of the remedies selected for the New Brighton/Arden Hills Su-
perfund Site, which includes the former Twin Cities Army Ammunition Plant 
(TCAAP). The purpose of the review is to confi rm that the selected remedies 
continue to protect human health and the environment. The review will be pre-
sented in a draft report to be issued before the end of Mar. 2019. Another pub-
lic notice will be published after the fi nal report is issued. Once complete, the 
report will be available for public review at the TCAAP document repository: 
4761 Hamline Avenue, Arden Hills, Minnesota 55112. The site was placed on 
the National Priorities List in 1983 and includes soil and shallow groundwater 
contamination on TCAAP and deep groundwater contamination both on and 
off TCAAP. Remedies were selected through Records of Decision (RODs) in 
1992, 1993, and 1997, and along with subsequent ROD modifi cations are 
available for review at the TCAAP document repository. For soil, the remedies 
include soil vapor extraction; excavation, stabilization, and off-site disposal; 
construction of soil covers; and land use controls. For groundwater, the reme-
dies include pump-and-treat systems, monitored natural attenuation, and land 
use controls. Should members of the community have questions or comments 
about the review of the remedies, or are interested in additional information, 
they may email:   usarmy.jbsa.aec.mbx@mail.mil; or call: 210-466-1590.
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